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During 2002-03 general negotiations, the parties agreed to eliminate Aetna as an HMO option and to evaluate
HMO options for a replacement HMO. The Company has conducted an extensive evaluation of HMO options
available and has determined that Blue Shield of California HMO is a viable option at this time. Therefore, the
Company proposes to make the Blue Shield of California HMO product available to employees and retirees
effective January 1,2005. The plan design will be the plan design that Blue Shield allows that is most similar to
PG&E's other HMO plan designs.

Blue Shield has not made commitments to certain terms beyond a two-year period, which could change the
feasibility of continuing to offer this HMO beyond that time. Therefore, the Company proposes that either party
may cancel the Blue Shield HMO option after the two-year period. Should a cancellation occur, it would occur at
the end of the plan year and be effective on January 1 of the next year to provide employees and retirees
adequate notice and allow them to make an alternate selection during the open enrollment period. Conditions
that may cause the cancellation of the Blue Shield HMO would include but not be limited to:

» An unreasonable increase in rates which is not in line with the rates of the other
medical plans offered.

» A change in contract terms that adversely affects the viability of continuing to offer
the Blue Shield HMO product.

» A failure of Blue Shield to adhere to its commitments.
» Poor quality service.
» Major provider network issues

If you are in accord with the foregoing and agree thereto, please so indicate in the space provided and return one
executed copy of this letter to the Company.

Stephen . Ra burn
Director an ief Negotiator

The Union is in accord with the foregoing and agrees thereto as of the date hereof.
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